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26th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Iceland
1 November 2016
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank Iceland for a very comprehensive national report and for its presentation today. We are pleased to note that hat civil society has been openly and broadly consulted and been given opportunity to give their views on the report.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends that Iceland ratifies the Council of Europe Convention on preventing and combating violence against women and domestic violence (Istanbul convention). 
2) Second, Finland recommends that Iceland ratifies the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.
We are pleased to note that Iceland has adopted an amendment to the Penal Code which criminalizes domestic violence in compliance with the Istanbul Convention.
Further, we are pleased to note that the Barnahus services have recently received additional funding to improve services for children with disabilities, and that the rights of the Child and the promotion of the Barnahus model are priorities of Iceland’s presidency of the Council of Baltic Sea States (2015-2016). We encourage Iceland to continue this important work.

Finally, Finland welcomes that a legislative proposal aiming at the establishment of a national human rights institution based on the Paris Principles is currently in a public consultation process. 
Thank you.
